

# Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Monday 1<sup>st</sup> June 2020 7.30pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

|   |  |
|---|--|
| <b>PRESENT – RW, CG, IH, JC, JS, RLW, PS, DS</b>  |  |
| <b>APOLOGIES –</b>  |  |
| <i>Minutes of last meeting<br/>Proposed by John Stanger<br/>Seconded by Craig Gardner</i>   |  |
| <b>MATTERS ARISING</b>  |  |
| <i>None</i>   |  |
| <b>CORRESPONDENCE</b>   |  |
| <i>IH has secured a grant from SE for £2000 to assist with fixed costs whilst club can not function. Thanks to IH for efforts</i>   |  |
| <b>SENIOR CRICKET</b>   |  |
| <i>No domestic cricket until 1/8/20. ECB, YCB &amp; HCL still trying to work out a plan for our league if and when government allows. Plans are in place for a shortened season if opportunity arises</i> |  |
| <b>JUNIOR CRICKET</b>   |  |
| <i>See above re Senior Cricket</i>  |  |
| <b>LEAGUE REPORT</b>  |  |
| <i>Nothing to report other than general updates regarding re starting cricket but in absence of any firm plans nothing can be agreed</i>  |  |
| <b>FINANCE REPORT</b>   |  |
| <i>Given the inability to play cricket &amp; open club house very little income &amp; expenditure featured in May</i>   |  |
| <b>MARKETING REPORT</b>   |  |
| <i>Rob clearly isn't pushing further sponsors given situation</i>   |  |
| <b>ADMIN REPORT</b>   |  |
| <i>None</i>   |  |
| <b>CLUBHOUSE REPORT</b>   |  |
| <i>Stock is reasonably well placed in terms of immediate expiry of 'best before dates'</i>  |  |

|   |   |
|---|---|
| <b>GROUND REPORT</b>  |   |
| <i>Gate has broken to access ground. IH to contact Kirklees as we think it is their responsibility. Element of urgency needed here to ensure ground and car park isn't accessible</i><br><i>Practice strip is being well used and positive feedback from players.</i><br><i>Thanks to Paul &amp; team for providing and maintaining</i><br><i>Possibility of new fence being put up w/c 15/6 but contractor still struggling to get materials</i><br><i>RLW to replace some cable ties on nets that have come off</i> | <b>IH</b><br><br><br><br><br><br><b>RLW</b> |
| <b>FUNDRAISING</b>  |   |
| Last man Standing potentially could re start with premier League football pencilled in to start mid June. CG to speak with Callum re possibility<br>RLW to obtain further info from Josh regarding on line shopping contributions, via EasyFundraising  | <b>CG</b><br><br><br><br><b>RLW</b>         |
| <b>250 CLUB DRAW</b>  |   |
| 250 still going well, RLW to chase some non payers<br>June winners W Iqbal, R Stones & A Gallagher  |   |
| <b>A.O.B</b>  |   |
| Paul asked for clarification if Peter Taylors rep games have been called off<br>In principle attendees agreed to continue with club dinner (Nov 2020) regardless of whether cricket is played as its an opportunity to get together. Attendance may be impacted but nothing we can do<br>JS to chase his brother for update on any container purchase   |   |

**NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 6<sup>th</sup> JULY (possibly via Zoom, TBC)**